
 

 

 

Year in Review  

November 2019 ς November 2020 

By Brenda McQueen ς President, McDougall Stoney Mission Society 

  



 

 

November 2019 

¶ Another extremely exciting year for MSMS is about to begin!  We are anticipating a wonderful year as historic 

changes will happen at the McDougall Memorial United Church site. 

 

¶ The Interpretive Walk Team met and shared stories about the site to start the beginning discussions and plans 

for the new enhanced Interpretive Walk. 

 

¶ The seacan has left the site with all the burnt logs to head to Calgary for over the winter.  Dave Chalmers is going 

to start the process to clean up the logs and piece the church together in his shop.  How thrilling to see the 

restoration begin as the sea can leaves.  WOW, this is happening! 

 



 

 

¶ The Interpretive Walk Team is very motivated to get the ideas and stories shared for the future walk.  Many new 

elders and members have expressed an interest in joining this team.   A new site plan of what exists on-site, 

along with photos is being prepared to share with the team through the winter as meetings continue. 

 

¶ Jennifer Brewer from the RCMP invited me out to assist with The Morley Community Consultative Group.  They 

were hosting a community information fair.  The fair was intended to help community members gain access to 

services offered in Morley.  What an honour to learn more about the services offered in Morley and to help at 

this event. 

 



 

 

¶ I was invited out to Canmore to share a slideshow presentation to the Lifelong Learning Group.  There were 

approximately 100 people there and they thoroughly enjoyed learning about the history and the future of the 

site. 

 

¶ Manasc Isaac asked me to attend the M.D. Bighorn No. 8 Development Permit hearing to be able to answer any 

questions that they may have in order to accept our Development Permit application.  We were happy that at 

the end of our discussion the council unanimously approved our Development Permit. 

 

¶ I met with Jeff who owns and operates Alpine Tours.  He was wanting to know more about our site and is 

extremely interested in adding our site as a stopping point in the summer for his small tours that go from Banff 

to Cochrane. 

 

¶ It is looking like we will have our first service in the restored building in September 2020, and we need to get 

some artwork on the walls.   I feel that is important to include an artist from all three Stoney bands to help us 

out with this.  I am meeting with them individually and coming up with renderings so that we can start to apply 

for grants.  Some landowners around the site have donated money to help with this project as they view it is 

valuable to have the Stoney Nakoda Nation included. 

¶ I was contacted for a Pump Organ donation that was from the early мфллΩǎΦ  The owner explained to me that it 
belonged to his Grandfather and that he worked for David McDougall at his ranch.  What an incredible piece to 
add to the building that includes some history ŦǊƻƳ 5ŀǾƛŘ aŎ5ƻǳƎŀƭƭΩǎ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΦ 

 



 

 

¶ In November/December there has been a great deal of planning for the Stoney Nativity and Christmas Feast.  I 

am so appreciative of all the volunteers that have worked hard for this event.  We are anticipating that 

approximately 400 people will attend. 

 

¶ The Calgary Stampede Board asked me to attend a meeting with the Stoney tipi holders.  What an honour to 

have the role as a liaison between the Stampede Board and the Stoney Nakoda at the Stampede of 2020.  My 

great-great-grandfather John McDougall was instrumental in starting the Indian Village at the first Stampede in 

1912 ς how incredible it is that I am following in his footsteps! 

 

¶ I planned and prepared for an Interview with the Calgary Foundation to apply for a grant from them to help with 

the restoration of the church.  Thanks to John Snow, Sharon Griffin and Kent McQueen for attending this 

interview with me. 

 

¶ I worked with Dave, Manasc Isaac and Sandy (from the Provincial Government) on the drawings for the building 

permit.  It has been submitted to the MD Bighorn No 8. 

 

¶ I have met with Dave to share ideas for the pews in the cƘǳǊŎƘΦ  ²Ŝ ƴƻǘƛŎŜŘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǇŜǿǎ ƛƴ wŀƭǇƘ hΩ/ƻƴƴƻǊ 

church in Canmore and thought that they would be perfect.  Dave is hoping to have Stoney youth make them at 

the site this summer.  This pew was made in 1891. 

 

 
 

¶ I was invited out to lunch with the President and CEO of the Whyte Museum in Banff to discuss updates and to 

see how we can help one another in the future. 

  


